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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR 
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. 887-B
COMMITTEE: Criminal Justice

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reporting on gender identity of persons in the custody of the department of correction
	Sponsors: Public Advocate (Mr. Williams) and Council Members Rivera, Cabán, Hudson, Louis, Restler, Abreu, Richardson Jordan, Brewer, Avilés and Nurse


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Department of Correction (DOC) to report on a quarterly basis information related to individuals in DOC custody whose gender identity is different from the sex assigned to the individual at birth, including, but not limited to, transgender, gender nonconforming, non-binary, or intersex. DOC would be required to report information regarding such individuals’ housing placements, denials of requests for housing most closely aligned with a person’s gender identity, and involuntary transfers from housing most closely aligned with a person’s gender identity.

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law takes effect on September 1, 2023.

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FISCAL 2025

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY24
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY25
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY25

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  There is no estimated impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

	Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the agency responsible for carrying out its requirements would use existing resources to fulfill the requirements of this legislation.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:   Department of Correction
          New York City Council Finance Division
 

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:   Casey Lajszky, Financial Analyst            
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:   Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director 
                                              Kathleen Ahn, Counsel

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 887 on January 19, 2023 and was referred to the Committee on Criminal Justice (Committee). A joint hearing was held by the Committee and the Committee on Women and Gender Equity on January 25, 2023, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 887-B, will be considered by the Committee on Criminal Justice on July 13, 2023. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. 887-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on July 13, 2023. 

	DATE PREPARED: JULY 11, 2023	
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